


























14 THE SCHREIBER TIMES FEATURES WEDNESDAY, DECEMBER 23, 2009 

Morning pledge becomes disregarded among announcements 
Students are less likely to say pledge of allegiance as teachers reduce emphasis BY Kaia de Bruin 

Staff Writer 

When walking around Schreiber on 
any given morning, it is difficult to find 
a classroom in which each student is 
dutifully reciting the pledge of allegiance. 
Although it would be difficult to accuse 
the majority of the student body of a lack 
of patriotism, seemingly little attention is 
paid to the long-lived practice of saying 
the Pledge every morning. 

Most students do not seem to have 
a particular reason for not saying the 
Pledge; and it would seem that they ignore 
it for the same reason that the majority 
of classes ignore the announcements in 
the morning. The Pledge is said during 
the extra five minutes each morning that 
can be used for catching up with friends, 
talking to teachers, or finishing homework 
at the last minute. 

"I ignore it," said junior Jason Hubsher, 
citing talking with his friends as his reason 
for not paying attention to the Pledge. 
Others said that they stand up during the 
Pledge, but don't say it. 

The Pledge of Allegiance has been a part 
of the lives of American schoolchildren 
since 1892, when it was written by Francis 
Bellamy. President Benjamin Harrison 
was responsible for the beginning of the 
Pledges use in pubhc schools. Throughout 

the years, the Pledge has gone through 
slight changes in wording; the most recent 
change being the addition of the phrase: 
"under God." 

This part, arguably the most 
controversial section of the morning 
ritual, has brought up debate ever since its 
addition in 1954. There have been court 

It seems that the majority 
of classes Ignore the 
pledge in the morning... 
Some teachers require 
students to be quiet and 
respectful during the 
Pledge, but they seem to 
be in the minority. 

cases that reached the Supreme Court 
about whether it was constitutional to 
include God in a patriotic oath like the 
pledge, prosecutors sighting the separation 
of church and state. 

Many believe that it is unfair and unjust 

to mention God in the Pledge, because it 
violates freedom of rehgion, especially 
if it is presented to students in pubhc 
school every morning. Others protest 
the Pledge, saying that it is undemocratic, 
and that pledges of its nature usually exist 
in totalitarian states. However, Schreiber 
students don't seem to have such lofty 
motives for not saying the Pledge. 

"It's just become a morning routine 
and no one finds much meaning in it 
anymore," said junior Michael Graf. "It's 
not as important as it used to be." 

Students have every right not to say the 
Pledge, if they don't want to, or if they feel 
that it contradicts their behefs. A 1940 
Supreme Court case ruled that students in 
public schools could be forced to say the 
Pledge, but the decision was overturned 
just three years later. 

Some teachers require students to be 
quiet and respectful during the Pledge, but 
they seem to be in the minority. Although 
they don't have the power to compel 
students to say the Pledge, teachers are 
allowed to make them be quiet. 

"I never make kids stand up for the 
pledge, but it seems as if most kids do 
anyway, so I don't see the need to take too 
much control," said Ms. Jennifer Sacha. 

It is much more common in the 
elementary schools, and at Weber, for 
students to be required to stand for 
the Pledge every morning. Everyone 

can remember learning the Pledge in 
elementary school. However, it has been 
argued that young children shouldn't have 
to say it, since they don't understand its 
meaning. 

According to current freshmen, at 
Weber, they had to stand for the Pledge, or 
be quiet while it was recited in all of their 
classes, and that talking during the Pledge 
was not tolerated. They seem to have 
carried that up to Schreiber, and a great 
number of freshmen still stand and repeat 
the Pledge each day. Contrarily, the few 
upperclassmen that do actually stand for 
the Pledge are unlikely to say it as well. 

"Most of the time, I don't even stand for 
the pledge. I'm either working, or in the 
middle of a conversation. It just doesn't 
seem that important as when I was an 
underclassman," said senior Alex Beall. 

Although the Pledge has become littie 
more than a hollow ritual for many, it is still 
an important facet of American history 
and culture; it holds significance for many 
people in our country. Schreiber students 
might not verbally affirm their dedication 
to their country every morning, but that 
doesn't mean that they're unpatriotic. 

Students have different reasons for not 
saying the Pledge; those who don't say the 
Pledge might seem apathetic to some, and 
just normal to others, but everyone makes 
their own choice when it comes to the 
Pledge of Allegiance. 

Chamber of Commerce and BID work together to decorate our town 
BY Ryan Havens 

Contiibuting Writer 

The hohday season is upon us and 
our town is once again showing its 
annually revived spirit. Every year the 
Chamber of Commerce and the Business 
Improvement District of Port Washington 
work together to decorate the town for 
the season. Both groups provide specific 
decorations around town. 

The Chamber of Commerce is 
responsible for the lamppost decorations 
along the streets. They acquire garlands 
from florists around town to hang on 
the lampposts. According to Bobbie 
Polay, a representative of the Chamber 
of Commerce, 65 garlands complete' 
with hghts and bows are used to decorate 
the lampposts. This decoration design 
has been used for about ten years and is 
spearheaded by the hohday decorations 
committee, led by Marie Marcellino. 
Although feedback from the townspeople 
is generally positive, there are several 
problems with the Chamber's operations. 

Money is always needed for work to 
be done, and the Chamber of Commerce's 
annual holiday venture is no exception. 
The money for the decorations comes 
from fundraisers and the donations from 
the community. Because of the variant 
nature of this type of funding, the amount 
of money changes depending on the 
donations. 

Last year, for instance, there was not 
enough money raised for the decorations 
in part because of the recession. Ms. 
Polay is hopeful that more money will 
be raised this year as the U.S. economy 
strengthens. The Chamber of Commerce 
also runs a program to raise money called 
"Adopt-A-Lamppost." With this plan, a 
person or group can donate $100 or more 

to "own" a lamppost in town. It works 
much the same as the common "Adopt-
a-Highway" campaign. Over the past few 
years, the project has worked well, but 
the Chamber of Commerce still is uneasy 
about obtaining funds each year. 

In addition to holiday decorations, the 
Chamber of Commerce runs many events 
around town. The Chamber is responsible 
for Harborfest, a very popular end-of-
summer event. The goal of Harborfest, 
according to Ms. Polay, is to bring attention 
to the waterfront's beauty and is used to 
emphasize that we are a waterfront town. 
At Harborfest, vendors sell homemade 
goods and games and fundraisers are 
gathered around the town dock and lower 
Main Street. It also runs many children's 
activities, such as craft shows and model 
boat races in town. 

While the Chamber of Commerce is 
responsible for the lampposts, the Greater 
Port Washington Business Improvement 
District (BID) is accountable for the 
light-up snowflakes that adorn many 
major streets, from Main Street to 
Manorhaven Boulevard. R o y 
Smithheimer, representative of the BID, 
explained that in addition to the single 
glowing snowflakes, the BID also puts up 
swags, the overhead displays of multiple 
snowflakes and scrolling garlands of 
lights. There are around 60 snowflakes 
put up on roads such as Main Street, Port 
Washington Boulevard, and Shore Road. 
The hghts are eco-friendly, powered by 
solar energy. 

The snowflakes are stored year-round, 
but when the time comes to put them 
up, the BID first checks for broken bulbs 
and then hires electricians to plug them 
in. The Business Improvement District's 
efforts are powered by tax dollars. Because 
of this steady income, the BID escapes the 
annual monetary ordeal of the Chamber 

of Commerce. 
Other than holiday decorations, the 

BID works on many community projects. 
They have placed benches along the 
sidewalks and renovated sidewalks as part 
of a streetscape improvement project. 
They have also installed numerous clocks 
in places such as the railroad station and 
in the village of Manorhaven. To show 
our town's marine heritage, the BID has 
had plain street signs replaced with ones 
bearing a small sailboat emblem. 

The Business Improvement District 
also receives many grants from the state 
to renovate different areas of town. They 

spent $200,000 beautifying Main Street 
and they look to do similar projects in 
Manorhaven. They are also working to 
renovate old, run-down bmldings to turn 
them into popular destinations. The BID 
works tirelessly to improve our town. 

The hohday decorations in Port 
Washington, aside from the obvious 
seasonal significance, are a sign of the 
cooperation among the groups that 
operate in our town. The festive spirit 
shines bright as the snowflakes and 
lampposts produce a spectacular display 
for the winter hoUdays. 

The snowflakes, displayed above in Manorhaven, are an annual holiday decoration 
and are a tradition in the Port Washington community. They are provided by the 
Port Washington Business Improvement District, an organization that also works 

on beautifying the streets and abandoned buildings in our towru 






















